
NOVEMBER 14, 2017 

 

NOTICE OF REQUEST TO FORM A BUS DRIVERS’ UNION 

by 

Albuquerque Educational Assistants Association Local 4129, 

AFT New Mexico, American Federation of Teachers, AFL-CIO 

 

In accordance with Albuquerque Public Schools Board of Education (Board) policy H.01, 

a petition for certification as the exclusive bargaining representative for purposes of 

collective bargaining has been received from Albuquerque Educational Assistants 

Association Local 4129, AFT New Mexico, American Federation of Teachers, AFL-CIO.   

 

The petition seeks to form a bus drivers’ union composed of APS bus drivers and APS 

bus attendants. 

 

The Board in accordance with Board policy H.0 has verified that at least 30% of the 

members of the proposed bargaining unit, which consists of 234 members, have 

evidenced an interest in the formation of the above described union. 

Individual members of the proposed bargaining unit may withdraw their authorization 

card to form the union by filing a written request with the Human Resources Department 

within ten (10) days after the posting of this NOTICE. 

 

Any other employee organization may file a competing written request for recognition as 

the exclusive bargaining unit within ten (10) days of the posting of this NOTICE.  The 

competing request must include demonstration of support of at least ten percent (10%) of 

the employees in the proposed bargaining unit through signed authorization cards.  

 

Individual members of the proposed bargaining unit may withdraw their authorization to 

form a union by filing a written request to withdraw with the APS Human Resources 

Department within ten (10) days of the posting of the Notice of the Competing Request 

for recognition.  

NOTICE POSTED AT 

1.  APS WEB SITE -- http://wwww.aps.edu/ 
2.  6400 Uptown Blvd NE 

Albuquerque, New Mexico 

3.  2401 Menaul Blvd. NE 

Albuquerque, New Mexico 

http://wwww.aps.edu/

